THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS OFFICE OF THE FIRST PRESIDENCY

47 East South Temple Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 84150-1000

April 19, 2005

To: General Authorities; Area Seventies; Stake, Mission, and District Presidents; Bishops and Branch Presidents

(To be read in sacrament meeting)

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

Home School Activities in Church Meetinghouses

Some members of the Church teach their children at home rather than sending them to a public or private school. Groups of these parents often combine to offer activities for their children and increasingly request that Church meetinghouses be made available to host such activities.

While the Church strongly encourages education, Church facilities are dedicated for the purposes of worship, religious instruction, and other Church-related activities. Church meetinghouses should not be used as home school or day care facilities, or for hosting home school activities. Adherence to this policy will help avoid safety and tax liabilities for the Church.

Sincerely yours,

The First Presidency

This letter is being translated and will be distributed to units identified as Albanian, Armenian, Bulgarian, Cambodian, Chinese, Croatian, Czech, Danish, Dutch, Estonian, Fijian, Finnish, French, German, Greek, Hungarian, Icelandic, Indonesian, Italian, Japanese, Kiribati, Korean, Latvian, Lithuanian, Mongolian, Norwegian, Polish, Portuguese, Romanian, Russian, Samoan, Serbian, Slovak, Slovenian, Spanish, Swedish, Tahitian, Thai, Tongan, and Ukrainian units. Distribution in these languages will be complete within two weeks. Leaders of units in the United States and Canada may request copies from the Salt Lake Mail Operations Center (ext. 21990). Leaders in other areas of the world may request copies in these languages from local service centers. If leaders need it in languages not listed above, they may contact the Area Presidency who can forward requests to Project Coordination at Church headquarters (ext. 22933).